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Dozens of students from four schools
in the Diocese of Hallam have em-
barked on a year of volunteering to
help both local and international com-
munities.
Year 11 pupils from All Saints
Catholic High School in Sheffield, St
Mary’s Catholic High School in
Chesterfield, the McAuley Catholic
High School in Doncaster and Notre
Dame High School in Sheffield gath-
ered together to kick-start a year of
fundraising with aid agency CAFOD.
The thirty-seven students are now part
of CAFOD’s Young Leaders pro-
gramme.  They attended a session on
11 October at All Saints High School
aimed at developing several leadership
skills, such as communication, organi-
sation and problem solving.

The pupils also learned about key
areas of CAFOD’s work, including its
programmes with partners in develop-
ing countries and its efforts to fight
poverty and injustice.
Rose Krzyz ran the meeting alongside
Alex Krzyz and Mike Campbell.
Rose said, “The objectives for the day
were to obtain a better understanding of
CAFOD, to discuss leadership qualities
and to explore different ways to raise
awareness about CAFOD.
“The students also shared their experi-
ences on social media channels such as
Instagram and Snapchat.
“Members of staff from the schools
told me that the students were very en-
thused by the challenges put forward to
them.”
Two more sessions are planned for the

Young Leaders on  31 January and 5
May next year.
In between the training sessions, the
pupils will be putting their knowledge
and skills into practice by organising
fundraising activities, taking part in the
charity’s campaigns, delivering assem-
blies and leading others to learn about
CAFOD’s work.
Last year, over two hundred and fifty
young people were trained as part of
the young leadership programme and
they collectively reached out to almost
forty thousand people through their
volunteering.

CAFOD representative in Hallam,
Jeremy Cain, said, “Young people play
a very important part in CAFOD’s
work and I know we have signed on
thirty-seven brilliant students.
“I am looking forward to seeing what
the pupils achieve during their time
volunteering for CAFOD.”
Find out how you can volunteer with
CAFOD at cafod.org.uk/volunteer.
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CHRISTENING &
COMMUNION WEAR

A sumptuous range of gowns and accessories to
suit evey budget and grace all occasions

Specialists in gifts with a Christian theme,
Christening, Dedication, Communion,
Confirmation, Marriage,
Ordination & Christmas.
Whatever the occasion,
you’ll find the perfect
gift: Bibles, missals,
prayer books, plaques,
icons, statues, photo-frames,
fountains, fonts, crosses,
crucifixes, rosaries, candles,
incense, oil burners, mini cards to
inspire, occasion cards to celebrate, and all
at competitive prices!

GIFTS
FOR ALL

OCCASSIONS

MAIL ORDER
phone

0116 2513477

COME AND VIEW OUR EXTENSIVE RANGES
Militia Immaculatae Trust,
35-37, New Bond Street,
Leicester  LE1 4RQ. 
Tel 0116 2513477

Email: store@mitrust.co.uk
Website: www.mitrust.co.uk

Open Wed - Sat
10am - 5pm 
Opposite the 

New Highcross, 
Leicester
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175 years of Excellence& Care. Join Us.  

for admission into Years 7, 8 and 9 in September 2018

msmcollege.com

Entrance Assessment

8:45am Saturday 27 JanuaryCall 01246 433388 for details and to register
A leading independent senior school and sixth formfor boys and girls aged 11 to 18, in Spinkhill near Sheffield

CONSENT FORMSCONSENT FORMS
In order to comply with National and Diocesan Safeguarding Guidelines all photo-
graphs of children sent to the Hallam News for publication must be accompanied
by the official Diocesan consent form.  It is Diocesan policy NOT to publish photo-
graphs of individual children accompanied by their name.

Hallam News is the monthly newspaper of the Diocese of Hallam 
Editor: Marian Bolton.  Address: Hallam News, Hallam Pastoral Centre, 
St Charles Street, Sheffield, S9 3WU.  Telephone: 0114 2566406.  Fax: 0114
2562673.  E-mail: hallamnews@hallam-diocese.com.  Website: www.hallam-
news.com.  Publication:  fourth Sunday of the month dated for the following
month.  Publishers: CathCom Ltd.

This month the diocesan rota for Exposition 
of the Blessed Sacrament is as follows:

3 Blessed English Martyrs, Askern.
10 St Alban, Denaby Main.
17 St Michael and All Angels, Wombwell.
31 Our Lady and St Thomas, Sheffield.

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament this Month

CATHOLICCATHOLIC MENMEN’’SS SOCIETYSOCIETY
Christmas Dinner will be held on Saturday, 9 December, 7.30pm for

8pm at St Vincent’s Church Hall, Pickmere Road, Crookes, Sheffield,
S10 1GY.

Please contact the Secretary, Hugh Finnigan, for further details: 0114
2341232, hughfinnigan@googlemail.com.

ST FRANCIS CHURCH, SHEFFIELDST FRANCIS CHURCH, SHEFFIELD
Friday, 8 December, 7.30pmFriday, 8 December, 7.30pm

In aid of St Marie’s Cathedral organ restoration fund.In aid of St Marie’s Cathedral organ restoration fund.
Free entrance. Donations encouraged.Free entrance. Donations encouraged.

1 Deadline for articles for next 
issue of the Hallam News.

6 Hallam Ascent Group meet  
at St  Francis of Assisi 
parish hall, 277 Sandygate 
Road, Sheffield, S10 5SD, 
1.45-3.45pm, for a talk by 
Stephen Spooner, ‘Work in 
Africa’.  For more details: 
0114 2306797 or email as
cent@jngreen.plus.com, or 
visit the website:  hallamas
cent.weebly.com.

12 Sheffield Branch Walsing
ham Association serves 
refreshments after 12.45pm 

Mass at St Marie’s Cathe
dral, Sheffield.

13 Chesterfield Bereavement 
Support Group Drop-in/cof
fee morning, 10.30am-
12noon, The Annunciation 
Centre, Spencer Street, 
Chesterfield,  S40 4SD.

13 Sheffield Irish Association 
Tea Dance with live music 
and refreshments at the 
Philadelphia Club, Martin 
Street, Upperthorpe, 
Sheffield, S6 3DP, 1-3pm.  
All very welcome.

What’s on in December

DOMESTIC AND CONTRACTDOMESTIC AND CONTRACT
FLOORING SPECIALISTSFLOORING SPECIALISTS

Suppliers to Catholic Churches and Schools
with all types of carpeting, tiles and safety flooring
Carpets designed to your individual specifications 

Massive selection of carpets & flooring to suit all budgets
Free Estimates, Cushion Floor/Vinyls,

Contract Flooring, Wood/Laminate
Over 2000 rugs in stock
Large family business

    
  

        
     

      
         

   
    
    
  CROWN HOUSE

709 Chesterfield Road, Sheffield S8 0SL
sales@pyramidcarpets.co.uk

Advent Recital
Famous sacred songs, motets and

organ tunes
Silviu Cobeanu - baritone
Hugh Finnigan - organ

2nd Dec 2017 - 1:00pm to 5:00 pm
St Charles Borromeo Catholic Church, Attercliffe, Sheffield S9 3WU
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Bell & Buxton Solicitors - respected 
experts in commercial, personal and 

notarial law.

Telegraph House, High Street, Sheffield, S1 2GA. (0114) 2495969  
w w w. b e l l b u x t o n . c o . u k

PERSONAL SERVICES
Including:
Conveyancing/Residential Property
Wills, Probate & Elderly Client
Inheritance and Wills Disputes
Abuse of Elderly & Court of Protection
Tax Planning & Trusts
Family & Childcare
Notary Services for Individuals Charles Neal

Mary Butler

GET IN TOUCH TODAY FOR A NO OBLIGATION, 
CONFIDENTIAL DISCUSSION ABOUT YOUR 
BUSINESS OR PERSONAL LEGAL NEEDS.

COMMERCIAL SERVICES
Including:
Commercial Property
Commercial Litigation
Company & Business Law
Employment Law
Intellectual Property
Charities and Social Enterprise
Notary Services for Business

Advent Service
Kirk Edge Monastery

Bradfield, Sheffield, S6 6LJ
Sunday, 10 December, 2.30pm

The Knights of St Columba in conjunction with the
Carmelite Sisters of the Monastery at Kirk Edge will
be holding a joint Advent Service of readings and
carols, led by Fr John Cooke.

Christmas at Kirk Edge Monastery ~ Mass is at 8am
each day, but there will no longer be a 

Midnight Mass or Vigil Mass on Christmas Eve.

Young adults in the Diocese of Hal-
lam who are looking to develop their
spiritual life are invited to consider a
programme of Residential Retreats
organised by a collaboration of the
Catholic National Shrine of Our Lady
and Youth 2000.
The initiative is aimed at people be-
tween 18-35.  There are three parts
to the programme.  They are each
stand-alone sessions and partici-
pants can join in one, two or all three.
•  Part I - Abide in Me - Prayer and
the Sacraments
•  Part II - Built on Rock - Scripture
and Tradition
•  Part III - According to Your Will -
Radical Generosity
Further information is available on

the Youth 2000 website,
http://www.youth2000.org/1061 and
in a video available on the Youth
2000 YouTube channel,
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=a
T2hTJv-Nys.

1061

Close of the Fatima Centenary Year
St Marie's parish, Sheffield marked the close of the Fatima Centenary Year 

with a Holy Hour prayer period and the celebration of Mass.  
This was followed by a social in the parish centre.

World Meeting of Families
Dublin 2018

Let’s Talk Family! Let’s Be Family! Programme is a response to Pope
Francis’ request. 
The programme aims to support families and parishes as we set out on
the journey of preparation to the World Meeting of Families, taking place
in Dublin from 21 to 26 August, 2018, and to continue that journey in
the years ahead.  
Visit http://www.worldmeeting2018.ie/en/ to find out more about this
event.
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Ceilidh for CarmelCeilidh for Carmel
More than £400 was raised for Carmel Care Centre at a Ceilidh held at Sacred
Heart School, Hillsborough in Sheffield.  
The Derry City Ramblers were joined by Stuart Hanlon, Co-ordinator of Hallam Car-
ing Services (pictured below right) and Mgr Kilgannon, Chaplain to Carmel (pictured
below left), and Irish Dancers in providing the entertainment.  Jacket potatoes with
a variety of fillings and a raffle added to the enjoyment of all those who supported
this event, which was in memory of Bridget Warren RIP.

PLANS FOR CARITAS ON TRACK
Stuart Hanlon, Hallam Caring Services, wishes to thank all Parish Priests and the
Parish Administrators for completing the Caritas questionnaires.
“The Hallam response was 100%, not replicated in other Dioceses, I am told,” said
Stuart.  It is hoped that sometime in the New Year there will be a celebration for all
the social action in the Diocese hosted by Bishop Ralph.  The Caritas Network will
be launched at the same time - more details later.

Laura Rendell (left) and Bernie Ware 
with Cardinal Vincent Nichols

Depaul UK is calling on Hallam
Catholics to support young people
affected by homelessness this
Christmas.  
For more information about giving
a donation or becoming a Nightstop
host, email NightstopUK@de-
paulcharity.org.uk. 
Depaul UK Chief Executive Martin
Houghton-Brown said, “Nightstop
has helped thousands of young peo-
ple with nowhere safe to sleep, pro-
viding more than 12,000 bed-nights

last year alone.  Your generosity
makes this possible and, with an in-
creasing need for our emergency ac-
commodation service, your
donations are more vital than ever.”
Depaul UK was founded by the So-
ciety of St Vincent de Paul, the
Daughters of Charity and the Vin-
centian Fathers with the support
and encouragement of Cardinal
Basil Hume, then Archbishop of
Westminster in 1989.

Visit to the House
of Commons

Bernie Ware and
Laura Rendell from
Hallam Caring Ser-
vices were invited to a
Parliamentary recep-
tion in the House of
Commons on 25 Oc-
tober, where the Jo
Cox Campaign for
loneliness was dis-
cussed.  
Chairing the day was
Phil McCarthy, Cari-
tas Social Action Net-
work, and Cardinal
Vincent Nichols was
also in attendance.  

Phil spoke of the
wonderful contribu-
tion that volunteers
bring to the social ac-
tion groups that exist
within each of the
Dioceses and he gave
a special mention to
those at Carmel Care
in Sheffield for their
hard work and dedi-
cation.In October six men set out on their

bikes to cycle from Land’s End to
John o’Groats in a bid to  raise

money to buy a new Jumbulance.
This is a vehicle which makes travel
possible for people with complex
medical conditions.  
And they did it!  Our picture above

shows their triumphant arrival.
Jeremy Tym, far left, thanks every-
one who gave donations and encour-
agement along the way which
contributed to their achievement.
You can still give by visiting his Just
Giving Page https://www.justgiv-
ing.com/fundraising/jeremy-tym.

Hallam Catholics asked to 
Help Homelessness Service

Youth homelessness charity, Depaul
UK has seen a 21 percent rise in re-
ferrals to its emergency accommo-
dation Nightstop this year– a trend
reflected in South Yorkshire.
In the first half of this year, Depaul
Nightstop services have seen an in-
crease in demand by over 300 refer-
rals to reach more than 1,400
compared to the same period in
2016.
The local Nightstop service in
South Yorkshire, which opened in
2016 with support from players of
People’s Postcode Lottery, has also
noticed an increase in demand as
young people become more aware
of its presence in the local commu-
nity.
The network, which provides a
safety net for young people with
nowhere else to go, places them in
the home of a vetted and trained

volunteer for the night. 
One young person recently sup-
ported by Depaul said, “I used
Nightstop for a couple of months
and I felt safe.  They DBS-check all
the people you stay with and you’re
invited into a family home for the
night.  The families go to great
lengths to make you feel at home.”  
Amy Smith, Manager of Nightstop
South Yorkshire, is now concerned
for young people as temperatures
drop this winter.  She is worried de-
mand for the service will increase as
the Christmas period draws to a
close.
She said, “One of the busiest peri-
ods is post-Christmas.  People try to
patch things up in this season and
then things start to go wrong.  The
week between Christmas and  New
Year can be particularly difficult.”

Ride for the Jumbulance Trust
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Porridge Smiles Party 
for Mary’s Meals

On Sunday, 22 October a particularly
‘heart-warming’ event took place at
FabRico coffee shop, Soresby Street,
Chesterfield as locals and parish-
ioners enjoyed a bowl of porridge in
return for a donation to Mary’s
Meals.   
Organiser and proprietor, Maria

Volpone, said, “It was a cold and
blustery autumn day, so all those who
came along were glad to tuck into a
nice hot bowl of porridge!  We raised
a wonderful £240 in total, which will
all go to support this vital charity in
setting up school feeding pro-
grammes in some of the world’s
poorest communities.”
Those making a donation were also
able to have a go at guessing the dis-
tance travelled in an average month
by Thomas Kyababa, Mary’s Meals
Feeding Officer in Mwambe District, Zam-
bia.  Thomas visits fifteen schools each week
on his motorbike.  
The delighted winner of a box of chocolates
was Jon Spooner, a parishioner of The An-
nunciation parish, Chesterfield, who guessed
at 1500 miles. 

Can you help?
Mary’s Meals can make a lasting difference

to the lives of children in some of the world’s
poorest countries.  It costs just £13.90 to feed
a child for a whole school year, so even the
smallest amounts can have a huge impact.
Anyone interested in finding out more about
the work of Mary’s Meals, sending a dona-
tion, or hosting a fundraising event in their
parish can do so by visiting their website:
www.marysmeals.org.uk.

PRESENTATION BY
CAFOD

At the Diocesan Union of Catholic Mothers meeting this Oc-
tober, members were treated to an inspiring talk and power-
point illustration by Mr Vincent Donlan, a CAFOD volunteer,
and his wife, Helen who is the Justice and Peace Commission
Chair.
The topic was ‘Climate Change’ which affects the poorest and
weakest most.  It was illustrated that there are many ways in
which we can use less resources, starting in the home; by for
example, saving energy and recycling.  We were also encour-
aged to pray for the care of the planet and all people of the
world.
Mr Donlan was then presented with a cheque by Mrs Sheila

Godley, the UCM Diocesan President; pictured above with
Helen Donlan (right).

Funeral ServicesFuneral Services
Helping with all your needsHelping with all your needs

G M LUNT

A personal family service at all times  
Home visits to make all necessary

arrangements
Private Chapel of Rest and Service Chapel 
Floral tributes, catering, newspaper notice

and printing 
All areas of the UK covered 

Pre-paid funeral plans available 

Independent Family Funeral Directors
for over 80 years

1/13 Camping Lane and 36 Abbey Lane, 
Sheffield, S8 0GB
Tel: 0114 - 274 5508 

E-mail: info@gandmluntltd.com
www.funeralservicessheffield.com

G & M LUNT
FUNERAL DIRECTORS

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

         

Your Family Funeral Directors
for over 80 years

G          

Church Pews Uncomfortable?
Why not try

Top quality upholstered foam pew cushions?
Safefoam, Green Lane, Riley Green, Hoghton, Preston PR5 0SN

www.safefoam.co.uk
Freephone 0800 015 44 33

Free Sample Pack of foam & fabrics sent by first class
mail When phoning please quote HAL101

We are here to help you in
your hour of need

Available 24 hours a day 
7 days a week
01142 880603

jamie@knigh�unerals.co.uk
www.knigh�unerals.co.uk

Independent Catholic Funeral Directors

Pictured above:  Porridge Party organiser, Maria Volpone (left), 
with volunteer, Cath Spooner.  On the right and below 

‘Porridge Smiles’ from Party Participants!
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Hallam Charity Night 2017Hallam Charity Night 2017
The tenth annual Diocesan Charity Night was again
a success, albeit that the numbers were down
slightly and the amount raised for charity this year
was less than anticipated.  The Lord Mayor of
Sheffield, Councillor Anne Murphy, and Bishop
Ralph were guests of honour, (pictured below).
The organisers thanked the Lord Mayor for her

support for the event which included providing
some auction prizes.
The one hundred and twenty people attending

were entertained during the meal and afterwards by
James and Dean, an excellent duo.  There was again
good support for the Charity Night from across the
country as is evident from the distribution of win-
ners in the Prize Draw.
The Prize Draw first prize of £1000 was won by

Mrs Eileen Kerrigan from Doncaster.  The second
prize, a week’s holiday in Austria, went to Mr Bryan
McGurk from Morpeth.  The £250 third prize was
won by Mr Philip Barnes from Rochdale.
Bishop Ralph made presentations to each of the

five charities who benefitted from the proceeds of
the evening, which raised £6,000.  The Hallam
Diocesan Lourdes Fund received £1500 to assist in
the purchase of equipment to facilitate taking hand-
icapped pilgrims to Lourdes.  
The Depaul Society received £500 towards their

work of helping with young homeless in Sheffield.
The SVP Furniture Store received £1000, towards
helping people coming out of homelessness in
Sheffield.  The Makeni Trust received £1000 to help
provide clean water to a Maternity Hospital Ward
in Sierra Leone.  The Hallam (Bethlehem) Fund re-
ceived £2000 towards the provision of a Day Care
Centre and Hospice for the elderly in Bethlehem.  
The organisers wish to thank all who gave support
in any way.  The eleventh Annual Diocesan Charity
Night will be held in the Double Tree by Hilton
Hotel, Chesterfield Road South, Sheffield on Satur-
day, 29 September, 2018.  Those who wish to sup-
port or sponsor the event should contact Mrs Liz
Mason, at lizemason@hotmail.com.

Hallam (Bethlehem) Fund 
Charity Golf Day

On 4 July golfers from Lancashire,
Hampshire, Hertfordshire, Wilt-
shire, Derbyshire, Yorkshire and

Mexico played in the Hallam (Bethle-
hem) Fund’s Charity Golf Day.  
Those playing at Dore and Totley Golf
Club enjoyed one of the country’s top 50
fun courses.  
The team prize was won by Mount St

Mary’s School, Spinkhill.  Second place
went to a Lancashire Team led by Fr
Richard Howard.  Prizes were won by
players from Manchester and Lancashire
with Dr Bertie Napier of Bishop Stort-
ford making the best individual score.  
An excellent presentation dinner, which
was attended by parishioners from Our
Lady and St Thomas’ Parish, Sheffield,

rounded off the day.  The event raised
£2,485 for the Hallam (Bethlehem)
Fund.
The Charity’s President, John O’Dea
who is terminally ill, cancelled his
chemotherapy to support the event.
In September another golf day in sup-

port of the Fund was held at the Buck-
inghamshire Golf Club.  An international
array of golfers assembled.  A dreary day
made golfing heavy going but an excel-
lent presentation dinner and an auction
rounded off the day, which raised
£14,040 for the Fund.
John O’Dea, aged 78, again cancelled

his chemotherapy and this time he was
on the winning team.  

Bishop Ralph presents cheques to the recipient char-
ities at the Hallam Pastoral Centre:  top left,
Matthew Redmore, DePaul UK; top right, Ralph
Dickins, SVP Furniture Store; above, Philomena Mc-
Nally and Fr Gus O’Reilly, the Makeni Trust; left,
Rose Shay, Hallam Lourdes Pilgrimage Fund.

Pictured above, the winning team L to R, N Blenkarne, John O’Dea,
Paul O’Dea, Jonathan O’Dea; left, John O’Dea presents the best individ-
ual prize to Dr Bertie Napier – John O’Dea Cup and Newbridge Silver
Picture Frame – with Joe McNally (left); top right, John O’ Dea presents
the only local winner, J Stimpson, with the prize for the longest drive;
above, John O’Dea presents Mount St Mary’s winning team Captain,
Lesroy Weekes, with Newbridge Silverware prizes.
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Hallam (Bethlehem) Fund 
Christmas Appeal

As the Feast of the Nativity of Our
Lord approaches we again appeal
for your support to help elderly
people in Bethlehem, the place of
his birth.
We all want to enjoy Christmas with the
giving of presents, plenty of food and
celebration.  Many feel they have more
than enough.  A great many want to do
something for others at Christmas.  
There are people in Bethlehem who

have little or nothing.  Bethlehem, in the
emerging state of Palestine, does not
have the infrastructure or resources to
provide social care, health care or state
pensions.  Peace has not come there and
communities, depending on tourism, do
not have income particularly in times of
turmoil when the tourists do not come.
In all of this the elderly are among the
most vulnerable.
There is, however, hope.  St Martha’s

House is a locally established ‘Care and
Repair’ Centre for elderly women.  Its
ethos is Christian but it is open to all.  Its
resources are meagre.  
St Martha’s House extends a compas-
sionate hand of support to poor, lonely
and vulnerable elderly women in Beth-
lehem.  Here ladies meet for companion-
ship, food, personal care and mutual
support.  Without St Martha’s, and its
limited programmes, many elderly
women would literally be abandoned.
The rented rooms are cramped and

admit only 22 people at any one time.
Some help with running costs is pro-
vided by other charities but, even with
outside help, St Martha’s House can only
cater for a total of 37 women on a rota
basis.  The list of those who are known
to be in need is many times that number.
There is no provision for elderly men.

The local community cannot make St
Martha’s House permanent.  They sim-
ply do not have the resources.
The Hallam (Bethlehem) Fund is a step
closer to providing permanent care facil-
ities for elderly men and women and a
hospice for the dying is now in sight.
The Trustees are in the process of getting
a site on which to build.  To build on the
site the need for support intensifies.

Can you, your group or 
your parish help?

Last year we had donations from Parish
Cribs; a UCM group collected 20p
pieces; proceeds from parish concerts;
coffee mornings; a golf day and people
being sponsored to undertake various
events.  We have benefitted too from the
generosity of individuals who make reg-
ular monthly contributions and we have
had some very generous donations.  
The Fund now stands at £180,000.

Thus we continue to edge our way slowly
but very purposefully towards our goal.
The Trustees wish to thank all those who
have contributed and supported the
Fund.
Please pray for the success of this pro-

ject and in your generosity please sup-
port the elderly in Bethlehem whatever
way you can this Christmas.
Donations can be made via mobile
phone – simply text THBF01 followed by
the amount you want to give to 70070.
(Do it now it only takes seconds).

For further information or to
make a donation please visit our
website: www.hallambethlehem-
fund.com or write to The Hallam
(Bethlehem) Fund, 37 Conalan Av-
enue, Sheffield, S17 4PG or tele-
phone 0114 236 8859.

Welcome to the Oasis
St Patrick’s Catholic Voluntary

Academy formally opened the
OASIS well-being centre in Oc-

tober.
Bishop Ralph blessed the setting,

which aims to give children and
adults the opportunity of quiet re-
flection and calmness in addition to
stimulating the mind and exploring
well-being at all levels.
Headteacher, Nuala Nelis, the chil-
dren and staff greeted their visitors,
who included many Catholic Heads

of the Sheffield partnership, school
Governors and members of the Local
Authority.  Pupils lead a celebration
assembly.  The children sang beauti-
fully and Elizabeth and Ellis per-
formed their own version of the
“OASIS Rap”.
A reception was held afterwards

and guests explored the OASIS and
observed children using the facility.
Pictured below:  Bishop Ralph with
Headteacher, Nuala Nelis at the
opening ceremony.
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TTRRAAVVEELL IINNSSUURRAANNCCEE
arranged for readers of The Hallam News

AANNNNUUAALL TTRRAAVVEELL
IINNSSUURRAANNCCEE

AVAILABLE TO ANYONE UP TO
85 YEARS OF AGE.

MOST PRE-EXISTING MEDICAL
CONDITIONS ACCEPTED

TTOOPP QQUUAALLIITTYY CCOOVVEERR 
With a 24 hour helpline and an

air ambulance get-you-home service.
Mention this advert to get a Special Hallam

News discount. Don’t forget we can also
sell SINGLE-TRIP COVER, with no

maximum age limit and up to £20,000
cancellation cover per couple.

CALL FOR DETAILS AND PRICES

0116 272
0500

Real people - not
machines!

FT
Travel

Insurance

Car Hire

Authorised and
regulated by the FCA

0800 016 9727

Next day installation available
Stay in the home you love
For all types of staircase
Free survey and quote
365-day local service
 

“I no longer dread 
having to climb the    

 stairs.”
Mr. Rowe, Nottingham

The church needs
religious sisters
URGENTLY to bring
Christ to others by a
life of prayer and
service lived in the
community of Ignation
spirituality.
Daily Mass is the
centre of community

Our Lady of FidelityOur Lady of Fidelity

life. By wearing the religious habit we are
witnesses to the consecrated way of life.
If you are willing to risk a little love and
would like to find out how, contact Sister
Bernadette.
Late vocations up to the age of 46
welcomed.

COVENT OF 
OUR LADY OF FIDELITY

Central Hill, Upper Norwood,
LONDON SE19 1RS

Telephone: 07973 6002563
or Fax: 0208 766 6579

Mobile: 07760 297001
Ministers of Religion

JOE WALSH TOURS
PILGRIMAGES

MANCHESTER:  0161 820 8790  |  LIVERPOOL: 0151 909 2871 
 www.joewalshtours.co.uk  |  info@joewalshtours.co.uk   
Bonded & Licensed by the Civil Aviation Authority in the UK  |  ATOL 5163  |  ABTOT 5332

£619ppfrom
£

WE OFFER  

» Direct Àights from various airports in the UK 
» Fully escorted with professional guides  
» Return airport transfers  
» Bonded & fully licensed for ¿nancial protection

MEDJUGORJE
» 7 night pilgrimages from April - October 2018
» From various airports across the U.K
» Breakfast & evening meal served daily
» Staying close to St. James’s Church
» Comprehensive Religious Programme

Anti-Slavery Day Presentation

Bishop Ralph and the Mayor of Chesterfield, Councillor Mau-
reen Davenport, attended a Medaille Trust presentation on
modern slavery and human trafficking on 18 October, Anti-
Slavery Day, at St Thomas’ Centre in Chesterfield.

GOLDEN WEDDING GOLDEN WEDDING 
ANNIVERSARYANNIVERSARY

Robert and Betty McGibbon recently celebrated their Golden
Wedding Anniversary.  (They were married on 16 September,
1967).
They were surprised and delighted to receive a Papal Blessing
on this special occasion.
Our photograph below shows their Parish Priest, Fr Evange-
list Ohaejesi, making the presentation to them in St Joseph’s
Church, Wath-upon-Dearne.

We Come To Share Our Stories
Our Lady of the Assumption parish in Stainforth recently
hosted a BBQ for local asylum seekers and refugees.  Well
over a hundred people attended, sharing an excellent
BBQ cooked by Dave, drinks, laughter, jokes music and
dancing, making it an unforgettable and thoroughly en-
joyable occasion.
It was a collaborative event organised by Lillian  and

others from the parish, and her friends and colleagues
from the Conversation Club in Doncaster.  This organi-
sation from Doncaster provides free advice, support and
practical welcome to hundreds of people from 13 differ-
ent countries, with a huge range of cultures and religions,
all welcomed in Stainforth, Doncaster. 

Some of the participants commented, “We thank
God for providing this great opportunity of having a
wonderful BBQ party.  A big thank you to Lilian and
the church who organised this event.  We like every-
one having a good time eating, laughing, chat.  Ev-
erything is beautiful.  Children have fun too.
Meeting different cultures is a great experience.
Thank you.  No word to express feelings.”
Local Irish dancers and Doncaster Quirky Choir
came along and shared music, singing and dancing,
as did several members from the Conversation Club.  
The children enjoyed a bouncy castle and no one
was put off by the rain later on during the day, the
atmosphere was far too warm and sunny.  It was a
real privilege for the parish to host this event and we
look forward to many more in the future.  

More Hallam Deacons 
in Formation

The Diocese of Hallam now
has six men preparing for or-
dination as permanent dea-
cons.  
They are among thirty-seven
students from six dioceses
taking part in the Northern
Dioceses deacon formation
programme, meeting regu-
larly at Hinsley Hall, Leeds. 
The students come from the

dioceses of Hexham and
Newcastle, Liverpool, Leeds,
Wrexham, Middlesbrough as
well as Hallam.  The four year
training involves wide rang-
ing study at Leeds, formation
and practical training in the
home diocese and online
study at home too. 

The photograph below
shows the students and the
supporting team at Hinsley
Hall at the beginning of this
fourth year of the multi-dio-
cese formation programme. 
The first Hallam students

from the programme are due
to be ordained in their dio-
cese next June.  For Hallam,
this could bring the total
number of active deacons to
sixteen. 
For more information about
the formation programme for
permanent deacons in Hal-
lam, contact Bill Burleigh,
email: bill burleigh1@btinter-
net.com.

December at Whirlow Spirituality Centre
2 and 6 December: Advent
Quiet Days - What (or Who)
Are we Waiting for?
9.45am-3.30pm, cost £15
Sunday, 3 December, Re-
flective Worship, 7-8pm
Sunday, 17 December, Re-
flective Communion, 7-8pm
19 December: Simple Quiet
Day
9.45am-3.45pm, cost £12
Space to 'be' before God.

Relax, reflect and pray.
Every Tuesday, Reflective
Communion, 9.45-10.30am.
Every Sunday, Space to Be
(silent meditation), 8.30-
9.15am
For more details about
events and information
about booking:
www.whirlowspirituali-
tycentre.org.



FINDING DIRECTION

Friday 2nd – Sunday 4th March 2018 

A Guided Retreat for 
Young Adults (18-40) at 

The Cherwell Centre, 
14, Norham Gardens, 

Oxford OX2 6QB

For more information and 
Booking Form contact

Anne Stewart    
astewart@shcj.org
Tel. 01253 318196

or aoconnor@shcj.org
Tel: 01865 552106

SOCIETY 
OF THE HOLY
CHILD JESUS
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- Live in a Catholic community that
works for young people

- Be trained in first aid, food
hygiene, safeguarding and youth
work skills

- Work with many young people
every week

- Live in the beautiful Bollington
countryside and have all food and
board included, as well as a
weekly allowance.

- Be supported in your professional
and spiritual growth over your 10
month-long placement.

Looking for a gap year where you
can make a difference?

At Savio House, you will have
the opportunity to

S          

Carmel Day of Recollection
The Sheffield Lay Carmel an-
nual day of recollection on
Saturday, 14 October at
Kirkedge Monastery once
again welcomed Fr Andrew
Browne to celebrate the
Mass.  
His homily on St Teresa of

Avila gave insights into the
spirituality of Teresa.  Fr
Browne pointed out that
Teresa always balanced ac-
tion with contemplation and
that our lay Carmelite voca-
tion as advocated by Teresa

can best be described as a life
lived purely out of a love for
Christ.  
Mass was followed by Expo-
sition of the Blessed Sacra-
ment.  Before Benediction
Deacon Tony Strike gave a re-
flection on the theme of
Teresina Spirituality.  

The day of recollection
ended all too quickly for the
participants (pictured on the
left and below) and they all
left renewed in Carmel.

Sue McDermott Awarded OBE by QueenSue McDermott Awarded OBE by Queen

Sue McDermott, voluntary Non-Ex-
ecutive Director of a national be-
reavement charity, received the

OBE from the Queen on 13 October. 
The honour recognises a lifetime of ser-
vice to education and particularly for her
outstanding impact in supporting chil-

dren and young people grieving a signif-
icant and often devastating loss in their
lives. 
Sue has supported grieving children

and young people for twenty five years in
a range of roles, including National Di-
rector and now voluntary Non-Executive

Director and Trustee of Rainbows Be-
reavement Support GB.  
This national charity operates in most

of the schools across the Diocese and in
over 1300 schools throughout Great
Britain.

OBERAMMERGAU PASSION PLAY 2020
Brendan Lally tells us, “In 2010,with the
late Fr Gerard Harney, I organised a large
group visit to the Oberammergau Passion
Play.  It was a wonderful experience, very
moving and most memorable.  I vowed
then that the 2020 play would be on my
bucket list.  
“The event takes place from May to Octo-
ber every ten years and is about the suffer-
ing, death and resurrection of Christ.
Residents of the Bavarian town have car-
ried out the tradition for over 380 years.
There are just over 5000 inhabitants and
whilst different venues have been used in
the past, the play is now performed in the
Passion Play Theatre which has a capacity
of 4800.
“The stage is almost the length of a foot-

ball pitch and it was amazing to see how
many people and animals, as well as
scenery, could be on the stage at any one
time.  The acting, the costumes, the singing
and orchestration were astounding.  Last-

ing for six hours, with a dinner break in be-
tween, it was a unique experience.
“The town of Oberammergau has beauti-

ful wood carvings and wall paintings on so
many properties and this adds to its appeal
as a tourist spot.
“The Passion Play in Oberammergau has

worldwide appeal and is invariably "sold
out" months in advance.  There are about
100 performances.  Anyone interested
should be making plans now.  The most ex-
pensive seats for 2020 are already fully
booked!  Our parish of St Mary's, Penis-
tone is proposing an eight day air and
coach package (including Category @ seat-
ing plus excursions to Austria) and accom-
modation in a 4 star hotel.  The estimated
cost is in the region of £1250 per person.
Anyone wishing to register an interest
please contact the group leader, Brendan
Lally, giving their name and address, at
bplally146@sky.comor, text
07949241108.”

THE LADY OF 
ALL NATIONS
Lord Jesus Christ, 

Son of the Father, send now 
Your Spirit over the earth.

Let the Holy Spirit live in the
hearts of all nations, that they

may be preserved from
degeneration, disaster and war.

May the Lady of all Nations, who
once was Mary, be our Advocate.

Amen.

            

WE WOULD LIKE TO
THANK THE SCHOOL ON

THIS PAGE FOR
SUPPORTING THE PAPER 
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We warmly invite you to our
Drama production of 

School of Rock
Wednesday 6th December – 

Friday 8th December at 7pm and 
Saturday 9th December at 2pm

More information can be found on our website:
www.notredame-high.co.uk
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Welcome to our children’s page on Ad-
vent.  Advent is a time of preparation:
a time of waiting to celebrate the com-
ing of the “beloved son” of God.  He is
the chosen one, whom God said he
would send us.  
The season of Advent begins the
Church’s Year.  The first Sunday of
Advent is the first day of our new
church calendar. 
An Advent wreath helps us to follow
the journey towards Christmas.  Each

Sunday a new candle is lit.  There are
four Sundays in Advent so there are
four candles.  Often the candles are of
our Advent colour - purple, and some-
times a pink one for the third Sunday,
‘Gaudete’ or ‘Joy’ Sunday.  
Have a look in your church or school.
Can you see an Advent Wreath?  How
many candles are lit?  Perhaps you may
have an Advent wreath at home?  
A fifth candle, a white one, will be lit
when Christmas comes. 

Welcome to the Children’s Liturgy Section

Fill in the gaps.  There are some letters
to help you.  Some of the answers will be
on this page and some you may have to
ask a grown up to help you with.

We wait for f_______ weeks, during 

the season of A__________ to 

celebrate the birthday of Jesus.

God promised to send a 

s_____________.

Mary agreed to be the m_________ of 

Jesus.

The a__________s announced Jesus’ 

birth to the shepherds.

Jesus is the s_____ of G______.

I wonder ...

I wonder how the prophets heard God’s 
message?

...................................................

...................................................

I wonder how Mary felt on the journey to
Bethlehem?

...................................................

...................................................

I wonder how the shepherds felt when they
saw the angels and then visited the Christ
child?

...................................................

...................................................

Advent Kindness Tree Activity
In preparation, during Advent, talk to your
child about doing kind deeds for others.      
Help them to make a tree out of green
paper and then as they do a kind deed, write
it on a piece of paper and stick on to the
tree.  
Make the kindness deeds general, not spe-
cific to one person, eg set the table for din-
ner, do the washing up.  

Family Family 
PrayerPrayer
During Advent, we are
preparing to celebrate the
birth of God’s son and so it
helps if we pray daily to get
our hearts ready.  
This family prayer from

Loyola Press, is a good start-
ing point to help you and
your family in your spiritual
journey.

God of Love,
Your son, Jesus, is your
greatest gift to us.

He is a sign of your
love.

Help us walk in that
love 

during the weeks of
Advent,

As we wait and prepare
for his coming.

We pray in the name of
Jesus, our Saviour.

Amen.
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I remember how all  
the colours looked.  
My favourite was  
yellow even  
though I can’t  
see it now.”Milly, 14 

“

I want to bring colour back to a child’s world
I’m supporting Christian Blind Mission

Registered in England and Wales under 1058162 and Scotland under SC041101

We like to contact our supporters with postal fundraising 
messages and updates from the projects we support. If you 
do NOT want to receive such messages from us in the future 
please contact our Supporter Care team on info@cbmuk.org.uk 
or via 01223 484700. Please leave your details so that we can 
claim Gift Aid.
In the event of there being insufficient funds to carry out a project, or in the event of a 
surplus arising on a project, any unspent funds will be used wherever the need is greatest.

I‘d like to give: 

 £24 could restore sight in an adult’s eye

 £48 could restore sight in both eyes of an adult

 £95 could restore the sight of a child like Milly
 Other: ______________

Increase the value of your gift by 25%

If you are a UK taxpayer and if you tick the Gift Aid box  
when you make a donation, HMRC will add an extra 25p  
for every pound you donate.

   I want to Gift Aid my donation and any donations I 
make in the future or have made in the past 4 years 
to Christian Blind Mission. I am a UK taxpayer and 
understand that if I pay less Income Tax or Capital 
Gains Tax than the amount of Gift Aid claimed on all 
my donations in that tax year it is  
my responsibility to pay any difference.

Title:

Address:

Surname: First Name:

Postcode: 

...to proclaim freedom for 
the prisoners and recovery 
of sight for the blind, to set 
the oppressed free   Luke 4:18

Please return this form to:  
Freepost Plus RSKK-HXAX-CYGZ,  
CBM, Oakington Business Park, 
Dry Drayton Road, Oakington, 
CAMBRIDGE, CB24 3DQ

A1710PR-Y10

Payment details: 

   I enclose a cheque/postal order/ 
CAF voucher to: Christian Blind Mission

  OR Please debit my Visa/Mastercard/Maestro Card 

Card no.                        

Expiry date   /          3-digit security number    

 Signature     Date    /    /  

£95 can restore a child’s sight and 
bring colour back to their world.
Milly dreamed of becoming a nurse – until she was 
blinded by cataracts and lost her love for life. She  
was plunged into darkness and despair. Living in  
poverty in Uganda, East Africa, Milly’s family could  
not afford the sight-restoring surgery she needed. 

Will you donate £95 today and help a child see the 
colour and wonder of God’s creation once again?

When Dr Ludovica removed the patches from her  
eyes, Milly exclaimed in joy at the yellow Àowers  
on the surgeon’s dress. Imagine her excitement at  
seeing her favourite colour again? You can bring that 
happiness into someone’s life by supporting us today.

“Glory be to God, I can see!” Milly, 14

Please support Christian Blind Mission today  
and bring colour back into someone’s world.
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September 2018 Start 
 

Apply NOW to secure a place on 
this premium route into teaching   

Visit our website 
www.sheffieldscitt.org.uk  

or email  
admin@sheffieldscitt.org.uk 

to book on to one of our  
Open Afternoons 

 

At the end of their training,  the  
majority of our trainees gain teaching 

jobs in one of our partner schools! 
IF TEACHING IS THE CAREER FOR 

YOU  
Contact:    

admin@sheffieldscitt.org.uk  /  
www.sheffieldscitt.org.uk 

Why did you choose the She�eld 
SCITT?  

“It was more focused in ge�ng trainees into 
schools  and teaching as soon as possible and 
personally I learn quicker by doing rather than 
studying it Įrst. I liked the reviews I’d read and 
the locaƟon and schools included in the SCITT 

were good” -Miss Mckay—Primary  

TRAIN   TO  BE  A  TEACHER  WITH  

T H E   S H E F F I E L D   S C I T T 

Initial Teacher Training 
100% School Based Primary and Secondary QTS 

with PGC 
subjects we offer: 

Secondary; Religious Studies, Maths, English,  
History, Geography, Chemistry, Physics and Biology  
Primary; General Primary (5-11 years) and General 

Primary Specialising in Maths 
 

Train to teach alongside serving teachers as well 
as completing a University Accredited PGC with 

60 Master’s Degree Credits 


